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District Mission Statement: 

INSPIRE – UNIFY – ACHIEVE 

December 9, 2019  PK-5 Winter Program @ 6:30 PM  Middle/High School Gym 

December 14. 2019 Riverside Wrestling Tournament 

December 16, 2019   Grades 6-8 Winter Program 

December 19, 2019  Grades 9-12 Winter Program @ 7PM 

December 20, 2019 1st Semester Ends 

December 23, 2019 through January 3, 2020  Christmas Vacation 

January 6, 2020  SCHOOL RESUMES 
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DID YOU KNOW: 

The Macedonia United Methodist Church houses a 

clothing pantry as well as a food pantry. Gently used 

clothing is available for adults and children. As the 

weather turns colder, there may be a need in the Riverside 

community for warmer clothing. If you or someone 

you know could benefit from some of the items, please 

call the church at 712-486-2266 and leave a message or 

contact Pastor Mike Stevens at 402-669-3536. 
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If you know of anyone who is in need of any of the following 
items, PLEASE contact the personnel listed below. 

Riverside Class of 2024 

 

Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food 

allergies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it 

comes to peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, 

or other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  

Any purchased or homemade snack should include the in-

gredient list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We 

ask that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 

BREAKFAST AT SCHOOL 

Parents, did you know that Riverside Community School serves 
breakfast daily?  Every day of the school week, except for weather-
related late starts, can find our cooks in the kitchen busily prepar-
ing breakfast for the students.  Breakfasts include:  a cheese ome-
let with a hash brown potato, pancakes, French toast sticks, yo-
gurt, a sausage/egg sandwich, breakfast pizza, and sausage gravy/
biscuit.  Cereal and long johns are available daily.  Every breakfast 
includes choice of chocolate, white, or strawberry milk and juice. 

 The best part about breakfast is the cost--$1.50--which includes 
the breakfast entrée, milk and juice. If you qualify for reduced 
prices, breakfast is only $.30.  Kids receiving free lunch also quali-
fy for free breakfast. 

A good breakfast gives students the energy to start the day off 
right.  They learn better, behave better, and perform better than 
kids who don’t eat breakfast.  At the elementary school, we aver-
age 60+ students eating breakfast every day.  Breakfast is an im-
portant start to everyone’s day. Give breakfast at school some food 
for thought.  (Submitted by Lori Nisely) 
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Guest Speaker For English Class 

Christy Baker wears lots of hats. She is a Bulldog 

parent, TeamMates mentor, and the Chief Operat-

ing Officer for Treynor State Bank. Today, Mrs. 

Baker came to speak to students in Workplace 

Communications class about the things that go on 

behind the scenes in banking and the importance of 

getting the right message to the right people. Stu-

dents asked good questions and learned the finer 

points of email etiquette and security. We appreci-

ate her service in our community and school.  

(Article and picture submitted) 

 

Recently a representative from the Knights of Columbus presented a 

check for $429.60 to Mrs. Susan Dobernecker for her reading students.  

The money is used for Reading Success students when they take a field 

trip to Barnes and Noble to add books to the classroom library.  Our 

thanks to the Knights of Columbus for their donation.  (Susan Doberneck-

er article and photo) 

"On November 19th, Kitty Williams, a  

Holocaust survivor, came and spoke to the 

freshman class at Riverside High School. 

The classes Fundamentals of English and 

Elements of English are reading the books 

The Boy in the Striped Pajamas and the 

memoir Night by Elie Wiesel.  These books 

detail the events of the Holocaust. This was 

a great opportunity for students to hear an 

incredible story of resilience and hope.  

(Ronda Lo ng-Birdsall) 
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Winter is a busy time for the Riverside Booster Club! We are in charge of 

the concession stand for the JH & Varsity Boys and Girls Basketball and JH & 

Varsity Wrestling. A big thank you to the 7-12 Student Council and Music 

Program for running  the concession stand during all JH games. We are in 

need of help during the Varsity Basketball games and Varsity Wrestling 

meets. Please go the Booster Club Facebook page or get signed up for the 

Crew App to sign up to work at the concession stand! All proceeds from the 

concession stand benefit Riverside students. So far this school year, the 

Booster Club has purchased new boys basketball uniforms, purchased fence 

cups, bought a classroom set of ukuleles for the 5th grade, donated money 

to FFA for State Convention, bought a camera for the Yearbook class, do-

nated money to a student trip to Europe, and purchased the outdoor 

flags. Our thanks to Callie Kallsen for submitting the article and the photos. 
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Congratulations to senior Denis Pilling as he capped off his 

Riverside Cross Country career by competing as part of the 

West team at the Senior All-Star Cross Country Meet! #RivXC   

Thank you Mr. Oliver for the information and the pictures. 

 

December 9, 2019  PK-5 Winter Program @ 6:30 PM  Middle/High School Gym 

December 14. 2019 Riverside Wrestling Tournament 

December 16, 2019   Grades 6-8 Winter Program 

December 19, 2019  Grades 9-12 Winter Program @ 7PM 

December 20, 2019 1st Semester Ends 

December 23, 2019 through January 3, 2020  Christmas Vacation 

January 6, 2020  SCHOOL RESUMES 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/RivXC?src=hash
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The Riverside Class of 2021 would like to thank the commu-

nity for supporting our annual Puffin Pastry fundraise which 

supports our prom dinner and dance.  Your continued sup-

port of our school activities is gratefully received and appre-

ciated.  

Tami Shellberg) 

 

 

 

FYI 

FFA items sold during the Fruit 

Sales 

Are scheduled to be delivered 

during  

The first week in December. 

Good afternoon Bulldog Nation!  (Nicholas Kroon, 6-12 Principal) 

This year is going really well and we experienced a great deal of success 

this fall in our classrooms and in our extracurriculars. These feats are 

recognized in front of our student body during our Monday Morning 

Meetings. You may have heard of this, but perhaps you don’t know fully 

what this entails. So here is an explanation of our Monday Morning 

Meetings which occur from 8:20-8:30 am. 

We follow a general schedule of starting with shout outs. These shout outs come from 

teachers, students, and now also community members with our newly-initiated Some-

body Noticed. These have been a great addition as students are recognized outside of 

school by people in the community. Next, we will discuss reminders to the student body. 

This may include comments about taking care of tardies or the ever popular “cell 

phone” talk. :) 

We close out our Monday Morning Meeting by recognizing Bulldog/s of the week and a 

final thought. Students are nominated by their teachers for Bulldog of Week and are 

typically centered around high quality character traits noticed by staff members. The 

final thought is a little piece we do to hopefully inspire. We have discussed grit, finishing 

strong, using appropriate language, building a positive reputation, etc.  

Then, once a month, we celebrate a nominated teacher for a spotlight and 4 students as 

our Top Dawgs. The Tops Dawgs are nominated by staff members and then voted on by 

staff members. These students are nominated for their character, work ethic in class, 

performance in class, or a little of all. Other recognitions are for Quarter Attendance 

Warriors (We had 59 students not miss a day of school first quarter) and community 

member spotlights. Our first community spotlight is soon to come. 

So these are the things that comprise our Monday Morning Meetings. These were start-

ed last year and continue to be a positive feature within our school. As my first year at 

Riverside, these have been great meetings to observe the great things our kids are doing 

and allow me an opportunity to spread good messages with the entire student body.  

Thank you for helping us to recognize Riverside 

students for showing Bulldog POWER outside of 

school.  We are really looking to acknowledge 

student and staff outside of the school setting 

and all the great things they do.  So if you see someone do 

something great, please complete this form.  If you are un-

sure of a student or staff member's name, please contact one 

of the schools and we will help you. 

Student/Staff First & Last Name:  

Student's Building: 

What positive action did you witness?: 

Any other info to recognize student/staff: 

 

You can email these 

to nkroon@riverside.k12.ia.us or jmeek@riverside.k12.ia.us. 

You can also detach this form and deliver to any school as 

well. 

Here is the link to complete this online! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1JOU-

abISHJ9YU1gIHaLAMSjqj_SwjcwYC8K-WgTDW_A/edit?

ts=5d6e8434 
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Riverside Elementary News 

Mr. Jamie Meek (PK-5 Principal) 

With the winter break right ahead of us, we are nearing the halfway point of our 2019-2020 

school year.  So far this has been a pretty eventful year in both of my buildings and we have 

had a lot of activities to keep us all on our toes!  The food drive begins after the Thanksgiving 

break and that is a great way to have our students give back to our communities.  If you are 

not aware, we have a food bank in Oakland at the Oakland Christian Church and in Macedo-

nia at the Methodist Church available to families in our community.  The Methodist Church 

in Macedonia also has a clothing bank for families to access.  Be sure to check out the activi-

ties calendar for upcoming events for all of our schools:  Jr. High Boys Basketball, JV and 

Varsity Boys and JV and Varsity Girls basketball, Wrestling, Band and Choir concerts, and 

other district events.  

Please help us at both the Oakland and Carson Elementary Schools by sending your child to 

school with appropriate winter clothing.  We have very limited supply of gloves, hats, and 

coats.  We do not have snow pants or snow boots available for any students.  Students who 

do not come to school with appropriate winter clothing are asked to stay on the blacktop 

areas and are not able to play in the snow.  To play in the snow students need to come with 

boots, snow pants, winter coats, hats, and gloves, no exceptions.  If you happen to have any 

extra of any of these and are willing to donate them to either school we would appreciate it. 

The Oakland and Carson Elementary Winter Concerts are on the same night this year, De-

cember 9, 2019.  The PK-2 concert will start at 6:30 p.m. and the 3-5 will start around 7:15 

p.m.  Both will be at the Middle-High School gymnasium in Oakland.  Doors will open at 6:00 

p.m. for the concerts.  The 5th Grade band is planning their own concert in January so look 

for that date coming soon! 

There are a lot of things happening in the school.  As December closes, make sure to look in 

backpacks, check the website, Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, or call to make sure nothing is 

missed. 

Please do not wait until the March Parent-Teacher conferences to ask questions about your 

child’s progress in academics or maybe some behaviors that you are seeing at home that 

might be occurring at school.  I have spent the better part of this year encouraging staff to 

call or email home as much as possible if they have a question or to just say how great your 

child is doing.  Please feel like you can do the same.  The more staff and families are on the 

same page, the more successful a student will be. 

 

Mrs. Byers’s 1st grade class received a generous donation of brand new mail-

boxes to be used in their classroom! Pictured here with their new mailboxes 

are: Alice Branan, Grant Koricic, and Logan Miller. Mrs. Byers and  her stu-

dents would like to sincerely thank their donor for their generous and much

-needed donation! 
Preschoolers show off their costumes at Oakland Manor for Halloween. 
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We thank Brock Johnson for the item shown above. 

Students in Mrs. Weathers’ Kindergarten were working in pairs to measure their shoes.  Our thanks to Mrs. Weathers for sharing the pictures. 

 The Riverside Elementary Christ-
mas program will be December 9 at 
the Riverside Middle School/ High 
School gym. The Oakland Elemen-
tary program, “The Greatest Snow-
man”, will begin at 6:30 PM and 
include preschool through second 
grade. The Carson Elementary pro-
gram will begin at approximately 
7:15 PM and include grades three 
through five. “The Greatest Snow-
man” should last approximately 30 
minutes with 15 minutes to transi-
tion between the two programs. 
Doors will open at 6 PM. Only the 
upper entrance will be available. 
The lower doors will be locked 
similar to athletic events. Please 
join us as we kick off your holiday 
season with music and joy! Oak-
land Elementary music is under the 
direction of Mrs. Bonnie Kramer, 
and Carson Elementary music is 
under the direction of Mr. Mitchell 
Stover. (Bonnie Kramer) 
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Above:  These newly elected and re-elected board members were sworn in on 

Monday, November 18, 2019. 

Riverside School Board Members  Left to right:  Charlene Dalby, Jamie Kadel, Abi 

Petersen, Matt Bowen, Joel Henningsen, Tim Petersen, Murray Fenn, Mark 

Jeppesen, Todd Pendgraft 

Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 



 12 

Mrs. Dobernecker’s 8th Grade Reading Class put on the play "The Monkey's Paw" for her 7th 

grade class.  The 7th graders had read the story previously so they were able to compare 

what they read to the play.  The 8th graders did a super job performing.  They were nervous 

about performing but they all said afterwards that they enjoyed it and want to do another 

one! 

Dobernecker Photo 

This is the yearbook kids making calls and follow-up calls to businesses to 

sell ads for the yearbook.   Once again, the staff wants to thank those in 

the Riverside Communities and beyond for helping to make the 2021 year-

book a reality.  The sale of advertisements is the only fundraiser that the 

yearbook does.  The funds from the ad sales and the sales of the books pay 

for the cost of printing the yearbook.  THANKS!! 

One “Can” Make A Difference 

Riverside Annual Food Drive 

December 9 -13, 2019 

Goal:  5000 items   $5000 

Support For Riverside Food Pantries 

Donations from schools in Oakland will go to 

Oakland Food Pantry 

Donations from Carson Elementary will go to 

Macedonia Food Pantry 

 

Sponsored by Riverside HS Student Council 
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From October 29th- November 1st, eight students attended the 92nd Na-

tional FFA Convention and Expo in Indianapolis, Indiana. On Tuesday, they 

spent the day traveling to Indianapolis, stopping to tour Kinze Manufactur-

ing in Williamsburg, Iowa along the way. Wednesday, they toured Tuttle 

Orchards and Umbarger & Sons Show Feed. That night they attended an 

FFA exclusive concert by Brandon Lay and Old Dominion. Thursday morn-

ing of the trip, the students attended the first general session, where they 

listened to keynote speakers. The rest of the day Thursday was spent at the 

Expo, where students networked with college representatives and agricul-

ture industry professionals. Thursday night they attended the Cinch World's 

Toughest Rodeo. Friday morning they toured Indianapolis Motor Speedway 

before heading home. The trip was a great experience!   Those students 

attending were Conner Stevens, Cailee Manzer, Joel Henningsen, Taten 

Williams, 

Caiden Goodman, Aiden Bell, McKenna Sick, and Dennis Pilling.  The stu-

dents were accompanied by the Riverside chapter sponsor, Tyler Johannsen.  

(Cailee Manzer) 
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Left: The Addams Family ancestors join Morticia (Hannah Lund) in some 

dancing moves. 
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This information was found at the site listed  below: 

https://iowadot.gov/schoolbus/School%20Bus%20Safety%
20Brochure.pdf?ver=2016-03-03-083309-953 

Locating the bedrock outcrop where the Mormons 

crossed the West Nishnabotna River. 

A replica of a wagon the Mormons would have used.  In the 

background, an authentic loom. 

What is left of the original Mormon Trail 

Professor Wagner discusses the wetlands of the            Pictures show the channeling of the river in 1910.                        Ruby Bentley talks about the items in the museum. 

West Nishnabotna. 
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Students in the Riverside District honored local veterans on November 11, 2019, in all three buildings.  The pictures we share are from the program at the Middle/High 

School where the 8th grade lead the event.  Members of the high school choir sang the national anthem while the junior high band and choir provided other musical selec-

tions.  Members of the 8th grade class spoke on different topics relevant to Veterans Day.  Sonja Husz, a Riverside alumna and member of the US Armed Forces, spoke to 

the audience regarding the importance remembering our service personnel and thanking them for the sacrifices.  Veterans were invited for refreshments served in the 

commons area after the program concluded.  Riverside thanks its veterans for their service. 

December 9, 2019  PK-5 Winter Program @ 6:30 PM  Middle/High School Gym 

December 14. 2019 Riverside Wrestling Tournament 

December 16, 2019   Grades 6-8 Winter Program 

December 19, 2019  Grades 9-12 Winter Program @ 7PM 

December 20, 2019 1st Semester Ends 

December 23, 2019 through January 3, 2020  Christmas Vacation 

January 6, 2020  SCHOOL RESUMES 
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2019 High School Volleyball 

This season was one for the record books! Four individual records and one team record were broken this season. This is the start of Big Dawg Volleyball! Each member of 

this historic team gave everything they had during practice and games. They were determined to change the culture of Riverside Volleyball and they have succeeded. In 

the future, this is the team that we will reference as the turning point. The seniors did an amazing job of leading the team and the underclassmen supported and respected 

them. (Michaela Schwartzkopf) 

 Records Broken: 

 Overall Record: 26-13 

 Season Assists: Kenna Ford 721 

 Season Digs: Gracie Bluml 425 

 Career Assists: Kenna Ford 997 

 Career Digs: Gracie Bluml 960 

 

 Team and Individual Awards: 

 Regional Finals Participant 

Missouri Valley Tournament Champions 

Distinguished Academic Achievement Award: 3.32 GPA as a team 

WIC 2nd Team: Jadyn Achenbach and Gracie Bluml 

WIC Honorable Mention: Ashlynn Amdor, Izzy Bluml, and Kenna Ford 

 WIC Academic Award: Ashlynn Amdor, Gracie Bluml, and Abi Petersen 

 CAM All-Tournament Team: Izzy Bluml 

 AHSTW All-Tournament Team: Gracie Bluml 

 Griswold All-Tournament Team: Gracie Bluml, Izzy Bluml, Kenna Ford 

 Missouri Valley All-Tournament Team: Jadyn Achenbach, Ashlynn Amdor, Izzy Bluml, and Kenna Ford 

 KMA Senior All-Star Players: Jadyn Achenbach and Gracie Bluml 

 Coaches for the season were Mrs. Michaela Schwartzkopf, Mr. Shawn Bluml, and Mrs. Brooke Flathers. 

The Winter Sports Banquet was held on November 12, 2019 at the Middle/High School. We have included the awards and some pictures from that evening. 

Football 

Records Broken: 

team single-season record for total yards/game - 355.4 yards/game 

team single-season record for passing yards/game - 179.1 yards/game 

Brogan Allensworth holds the record for most receiving yards in a season 

- 31 receptions and 4 touchdowns, 580 receiving yards 

Austin Kremkoski holds the record for total offense in a season - 1,476 

passing yards, 506 rushing yards and16 touchdowns, 1,982 total offense 

Class A, District 9 Awards 

Co-Offensive Player of the Year: Austin Kremkoski 

1st Team: Austin Kremkoski (QB), Joel Henningsen (LB), Eddie Vlcek 

(DL), Brogan Allensworth (WR), and Kaiden Hendricks (OL) 

2nd Team: Rhett Bentley (WR), Jake Erickson (OL), Mason Bivens (RB), Drake Woods (DB), and Taten Williams (DL) 

Honorable Mention: Wyatt Hough (OL) and Michael Husz (LB) 

December 9, 2019  PK-5 Winter Program @ 6:30 PM  Middle/High School Gym 

December 14. 2019 Riverside Wrestling Tournament 

December 16, 2019   Grades 6-8 Winter Program 

December 19, 2019  Grades 9-12 Winter Program @ 7PM 

December 20, 2019 1st Semester Ends 

December 23, 2019 through January 3, 2020  Christmas Vacation 

January 6, 2020  SCHOOL RESUMES 
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Above:  Mrs. Keener hands out awards to Football cheerleaders. 

On Saturday, October 26, 2019, members of the Riverside Chapter of the FFA prepared lunch for local farmers who were busy in the field harvesting the crops.  We thank 

the FFA Facebook page for the photos. 

Byers Photo 
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Riverside Vocal department under the direction of our new vocal music teacher, Mitchell Stover, produced a version of the Broadway musical, The Addams Family. Students 

worked long hours, most of them taking time out of school, to put on a spectacular show for the entire family. The choreography was directed by Ashley, our band’s very 

own color guard director, to bring a liveliness and fun energy into the musical. Those who were not working hard on stage, worked just as hard offstage, so the musical 

looked professional. The backstage team was led by Skye Bentley, while Cole Simmons took care of the lights, sound, and other work. Large sets were constructed to make 

the stage feel just like the Addams’ home. (Hannah Lund) 
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Let’s Go To the Movies! 

Dreamland Theater  Carson, Iowa 

 

 

  December 6, 7, 8   Last Christmas    PG-13   1 hr., 43 mins. 

  December 13, 14, 15   Ford vs. Ferrari   PG-13   2 hrs., 32 mins. 

  December 20, 21, 22           Beautiful Day in the Neighborhood PG-13   1 hr., 48 mins. 

  December 27, 28, 29               Frozen 2    PG   1 hr., 44 mins. 

 

Thank you to everyone who came and donated blood on November 20th. With the weather and flu season, we were worried that we would have a low turn-out. We were 

very excited that we were able to collect 44 pints of blood. This was only 1 pint less than our spring 2019 drive. We started the day with only 27 registered, the rest were all 

walk-ins! Once again, thank you for the tremendous last-minute donations. Every year two seniors receive a scholarship from the Red Cross and the amount of the scholar-

ship depends on how many pints we collect. If you were unable to donate, please consider contacting the Red Cross and setting up a time to donate. We will be having 

another blood drive this spring. Please watch the newsletter for the next date. (Michaela Schwartzkopf) 
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Marcos Antunez attended the Allstate vocal festival the weekend of November 21st, 22nd and 23rd. 

This is the highest honor that an Iowa choral student can achieve. We are so beyond proud of him for 

all of his hard work and dedication. He is such a talented student, but works to better himself every 

day. This drive to get better is just one of the many qualities of a great musician that Marcos presents. 

Congratulations Marcos! At press time, we only have photos of his send off from Riverside High School 

and at All-State with Mr. Stover.  We thank the Riverside POMP Facebook page and Michelle Antunez 

for the photos we have included. 

Michelle Antunez 
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Expectations when attending Winter Sports Activities in the Gym. 
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No School   December 23, 2019 through January 3, 2020 

Left:  Kyler Rieken    Above:  Mason McCready 
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Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 

Grady Jeppesen#24 
goes for the basket. 
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